                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 16th MARCH 2021
ON THE ONLINE MEETING PLATFORM ZOOM


Present:
Councillor Partington (Chair) 
Councillors, Allen MBE, Bland MBE, Cummerson, Thewsey, Griffiths.
Borough Councillor Davidson
Apologies: Cheshire Constabulary.
2021/221
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
None declared
2021/222
Minutes of the Meeting held 16th February 2021

Resolved


Approved.

2021/223
Minutes of previous meetings.
It was noted that the year prefix on some earlier months’ minutes had been stated incorrectly. That mistake has been corrected on the minutes published on the website and a manual note has been made to the signed records.


2021/224
Minutes if the meeting held on 16th February.
Resolved
Approved

2021/225
Matters arising from the minutes
Under Minute 2021/202.

2021/171 Travellers.
Cllr. Davidson had circulated copies of emails between herself and the borough council.
There is no further progress in the search for a permanent site for travellers and due to the pandemic there have been no meetings of the borough council’s travellers site working group.
It was re-emphasised that the Culcheth & Glazebury and Croft should have a borough councillor on the site working group.
2021/147
Members noted that the fly tipping sign had been rejected by Warrington BC. The Clerk was asked to contact other Warrington Parish Councils to see if they had fly tipping signs in their area.
Under Minute 2021/203
It was noted that the Chairman of the group proposed to convene meetings each 6 months.
Under Minute 2021/220
Cllr. Partington advised that he had contacted local MPs and the Police & Crime Commissioner about safety concerns relating to the smart motorways.



2021/226
Gullies.
Members noted that there had been no response to the Parish Council’s inquiries and asked the Clerk to continue to press for one.
It was suggested that Members should take photographs of blocked gullies. Cllr. Davidson asked that such photos should be forwarded to her and to the Clerk for onward transmission to the borough council.

2021/227
Dog fouling.
A local resident, Mrs. Hughes noted the increase in dog dirt, particularly on pavements and suggested using a form of pressure washer to move the waste to the gutter. 
Mrs. Hughes has started a litter picking network in Croft which has involved collecting discarded dog waste bags. 
Another resident had suggested that waste bags should be made available for dog walkers. This idea had a mixed reaction as those who routinely collect their dogs’ waste will already have bags; and those who do not routinely collect the waste will probably continue in that vein. Mrs. Hughes proposed that her group would trial the proposal on the school route for a short period.
It was suggested that the Dog Warden might visit the schools to promote the importance of walkers tidying up after their dogs. Cllr. Davidson offered to extend that invitation. 

2021/228
Obstructed Footpaths.
Praise was extended to those who had done such a good job in clearing a stretch of footpath on Mustard Lane, near to Sirocco.
This work highlighted the difficulties faced by pedestrians on a number of footpaths where overhanging vegetation and undergrowth have narrowed the available pavement space.
The Parish Council asked the Clerk to keep in contact with Warrington Borough Council with the aim of them enforcing property owners to clear overgrowth from the footpaths.
The Parish Caretaker is to be asked to start to clear the undergrowth and that work might be supplemented by the local litter picking network. 
It was suggested that Croft Young Farmers might be able to help. 
Using social and print media, residents are to be reminded of the importance of keeping growth within their properties’ boundaries. 


2021/229
Correspondence
Noted. 


2021/230
Round Thorn – Parking.
A resident thanked the Parish Council, with special thanks to Cllr. Allen, for their help in trying to resolve this long running problem (see minute 2021/219).
The resident advised that they will soon be having a Zoom meeting with Charlotte Nichols MP and asked for any advice that may help progress to be made in finding a resolution to the parking problem.
It was suggested that, to lend weight to their argument, the resident should approach the emergency services based at Birchwood Fire Station and ask them to assess the vehicular access situation that they would face in responding to an emergency. The same type of approach should be made to the operators of the bus transporting the children with special needs.
The resident volunteered to report on the outcome of their meeting with Charlotte Nichols MP.


2021/231
Removable bollards for the car park.
Except for their bases the two concrete bollards have been knocked over.
Apart from their barrier attributes, the bollards served as a means to support the picket fence around the Christmas Tree.
The Clerk provided two quotes for replacing the concrete bollards with removable 3mm steel gauge, yellow bollards.
Each quote came to £704, but the quote from the Ground Maintenance Contractor included removing the existing bollards’ bases. 
Resolved
that the quote from David J Platt Landscapes Limited be accepted.

2021/232
Financial Reports.
The Clerk advised that the current account bank statement had not been received. Financial reports could not be produced.
It was reported that the March Creditor list was on the shared drive and its value stood at £15,676.30.

To comply with Warrington Borough Council’s response deadline the first three of the following four Planning applications had been circulated to Members since the last meeting.
Members had raised no objections.


2021/233 Planning Application 2021/38806  11 Betsyfield Drive, WA3 7LJ.
Lawful Development Certificate – proposed single storey rear extension..
Resolved
no objection. 


2021/234 Planning Application 2021/38771  15 Emerald Drive, WA3 7AD.
Non material amendment – amend the original proposed double set of bifold doors with a single bifold door on previously approved application 2020/36731.
Resolved
no objection.


2021/235
Planning Application 2021/38764 24 Eaves Brow Road, WA3 7LQ.
Householder – Proposed single storey extension to rear including partial garage conversion.
Resolved
No objection.


2021/236
Planning Application 2021/38901  27 Gosling Road,  WA3 7LN. 
Householder – Proposed single storey extension at rear of property.
Resolved
no objection.

Members Referrals

2021/237
Croft  signpost – Sandy Brow / Stone Pit Lane 
The sign outside Poultry Farm has become overgrown by laurels.
The Clerk was asked to bring this to the attention of Warrington BC.

2021/238
Kelly’s Kennels.
It was noted that articles in national media had raised concerns about the above establishment.
Cllr. Davidson volunteered to bring the matter to the attention of Trading Standards and the Clerk was asked to contact the Animal and Plant Health Agency.
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